 Community Connectivity Consortium

Consortium Board Meeting
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March 14, 2013
1:30 PM – 3:30 PM

Lake Washington School District
Redmond Town Center - Hughes Conference Room

16250 NE 74th Street, Redmond WA 98052

Board Members:
Brenda Cooper-City of Kirkland, Tom Howley-Renton School District, Chelo Picardal-City of Bellevue, Ron Tiedeman-City of Auburn, Mehdi Sadri-City of Renton, Andy Stankovics-City of Seattle, Pam Stewart-University of Washington, Lora Ueland-Valley Communications Center, Sally Askman-Lake Washington School District.
Other Invitees:
Donna Gaw-City of Kirkland, Russell Beard-Bellevue College, , David Mendel-King County, Linda Hermanson-City of Redmond, Bill Kehoe-King County, Darryl Hunt-King County, Vicki Will-City of Seattle, John McKlosky-University of Washington, Matt Palmer-LWSD
	Introductions
	

	Approval of Minutes from December 6, 2012 Board Meeting
Motion to approve the minutes by John McKlosky, seconded by Sally Askman and approved on a voice vote.
	

	Fiber Projects Update

2010 UASI Grant
George provided an update on the KC-RCECC project being complete with the exception of final termination in the backbone pending a decision on network architecture.  King County Rapid Ride project (Renton City Hall to Tukwila) scheduled to start in May 2013.  We are continuing to work with Tukwila on the run from the Fun Center to Sabey and with the state on an extension request.  University of Washington has donated 66,000 feet of 96 strand cable to complete expansion of the existing route between Kirkland City Hall and UoW-Bothell.
2013 UASI Grant Application
A grant request application for $400,000 is still in the running for potential UASI funding.  Projects covered are $100,000 to complete Sabey to Westin project, $250,000 to expand the link between I-520 and Kirkland City Hall and $50,000 for development of the Valley Fiber project.
	 

	Strategic Planning:

The goals identified at the December 6th, 2012 Board Meeting were reviewed and team members identified.  The teams will further flesh out and refine the goals to present to the membership at the May 9th meeting where they will be prioritized.  
· Goal 1 – Continue Fiber Build Out: Chelo Picardal, George McBride

· Goal 2 – Link PSAPs:  Lora Ueland, Ron Tiedeman, David Mendel, Mehdi Sadri, Linda Hermanson

· Goal 3 – Identify Underserved Entities:  Russ Beard, Elizabeth Hunter, Pam Stewart, Matt Palmer

· Goal 4 – Increase Depth/Breadth of Consortium:  Brenda Cooper, John McKlosky, Matt Palmer

· Goal 5 – Enable Shared Services:  Chelo Picardal, David Mendel

· Goal 6 – Coordination With Other Fiber Owners:  Pam Stewart, Darryl Hunt

· Goal 7 – Assess Community Readiness:  Chelo Picardal, Brenda Cooper

· Goal 8 – Outreach to Other Consortiums:  Brenda Cooper
	 

	Review Work Plan
The 2012 Work Plan was reviewed for work done to date and a handout report was provided.  A Proposed CCC Work Plan for 2013 was also reviewed.    See attached.
	 

	Regional Fiber Mapping
Members reported as to their progress on fiber mapping. 

· University of Washington – a mapped OSPN site.  Checking to see if Consortium fiber can be extracted from report.

· Seattle – fiber mapped in multiple programs and working towards consolidating pending funding.

· Auburn – all fiber mapped, interactive

· Redmond – not mapped

· Renton School District – City of Renton project

· Bellevue College – no report

· Bellevue – fiber mapped in ESRI GIS system and Nexus Works for more detailed asset tracking

· Kirkland – starting to map fiber using ESRI ARC GIS software

· LWSD – starting to map fiber using ESRI ARC GIS software but will need assistance in moving forward

· Renton – in place ARC GIS, entering data as they go

· King County – have reviewed Auburn and Univ of Wash mapping.  GIS group has ARCViewer and has some static info that is also interactive.  Good visibility of assets and allows to measure fiber and ownership, both dark and lit.  Fiber architect is working with GIS group now and expect something in three months.

· Valley Com – mapped on paper
· George – is working with GIS group and Auburn’s Ashley Riggs is lead.  Now looking for members who have fairly complete maps to run a pilot.
	 

	Fiscal Report 
The 2012 budget report was presented and the ending fund balance was $26,000 from the money that was submitted by the participating agencies.  This does not include grant projects.
Chelo Picardal presented a 2014 draft policy for review and comment. The appropriate amount of money to be held in replacement reserves and long term strategy was discussed.  Chelo will formulate a recommendation after polling the group.  The Board will then vote on the budget to bring to the general membership meeting.
	 

	Getting Ready for the General Member Meeting

A slate of Officers will be presented to the General membership.  The only term to expire is Secretary/Executive Board Member held by Lora Ueland and it was agreed the term will be extended one more year.  The slate is:
Core Seats: 
Brenda Cooper, CTO City of Kirkland, Chair & Executive Board member 
Pam Stewart, Executive Director IT, UW, Vice-Chair & Executive Board member 
Sally Askman, Director of Technology, Lake Washington School District
Chelo Picardal, CTO City of Bellevue, Executive Board member
At-Large with terms:

Lora Ueland, Executive Director, Valley Communications Center, Secretary & Executive Board member, 1 year term ending 2013
Ron Tiedeman, IT Director City of Auburn, 3 year term ending 2015

Andy Stankovics, City of Seattle, 3 year term ending 2015

Mehdi Sadri, IT Director, City of Renton, 2 year term ending 2014

Tom Howley, Technology Infrastructure Manager, Renton School District, 2 year term ending 2014
	 

	Lighting up existing backbone fiber

The maintenance agreements are on the Sharepoint sites. The focus is on architecture design and a survey has been sent out to all members the results of which to be reported at the next Ops meeting.  
	 

	ILA Signing

Waiting for cities of Puyallup and Federal Way

Potential New Members

- Northshore School District

- Renton Technical College

- Kent School District
	 


	Special Presentation

 David Mendel and Darryl Hunt presented an overview of the I-Net network and goals.  They stated  they were interested and committed to working with the Consortium and making I-NET fiber part of the regional effort.
Meeting adjourned at 3:34 PM.
Minutes respectfully submitted by,

Lora Ueland, Consortium Secretary

Executive Director, Valley Communications Center


	   



